
Dear Education Committee Members,  
 
Please support Representative Huebert’s bill, HB 2601.
 
I have many questions and red flags when it comes to vaccines. For example, why is a medical 
product with no liability being mandated across the country? Why when vaccines are in the 
testing phase are they not tested against an inert saline placebo? (They are in fact tested 
against a different vaccine, which can be found on the vaccine package inserts.) What is the 
cumulative effect of all the aluminum that is injected--how does it affect the developing brain of 
an infant? Why isn’t the entire vaccine schedule tested as a whole, rather than each vaccine 
individually? Why are vaccines one size fits all when we are not a one size fits all society? (We 
have different genetic make-up, different weight, different food needs, etc.) Why, if vaccines are 
so safe and effective, is America one of the sickest countries with a high infant mortality rate 
compared with the developed nations? I could go on asking these questions, I have many more, 
as do others. I know you would walk away with plenty too if you did your own unbiased 
research.  
 
After witnessing the way two of my children reacted to their vaccinations, I began to look more 
into the topic. When we had our third child, my husband and I were much more informed on the 
subject and chose to forego any vaccinations. He is the healthiest 14 month old boy I have ever 
met. So far, he has had two low grade fevers and a couple of days of a runny nose and that is it! 
No ear infections, no eczema, no stomach bugs, no asthma, no allergies, and no sick visits to 
the doctor.  
 
Please vote on behalf of medical freedom, allowing parents the choice to do what they feel is 
best for their children, especially when it comes to injecting vaccines. 
 
Thank you,  
 
Anndrea Tholen  
 
Moran, KS  


